Oct. 11, 2005

Highlands Neighborhood Board Meeting.  Karen Story’s home.

Officers attending: 

Vice Chair  - Bob Kamuda ; Treasurer – John Braun ; Secretary - Karen Story

Board members at large: Steve Hager

The meeting convened at 7:00 pm

I. General Business

· Bob Kamuda is willing to be President (hooray!)

· We reviewed the Highlands Bylaws and discovered that the offical position titles are Chair and Vice Chair, so that is what we will call them now.

· The Bylaws also state that there is a Publicity Committee. 

· Karen Story would like to resign as Secretary, and be Publicity Committee Chair instead.

· The open positions for the November elections will be Vice Chair and Secretary.

· The Bylaws also state that there should be 5 board members at large (they can be committee chairs). Steve suggested that we email Mari Bercaw (picnic), Sue Keller (trees), and Debbie Ohman (food drive) to tell them we are making them board members. They don’t have to attend meetings, but we’d like to include them in our board emails, and we’d love to have their input at meetings. Karen will email them. 

· 116th Ave kiosk cleanup. Karen will write a letter to the homeowners next to the kiosk, letting them know about the cleanup plans, and asking if they would like to participate, and if they will repair their fence. 

· Karen gave a report on the 112th Ave NE sidewalk status. The survey is done. The City has not yet paid the bill however. The sidewalk is being designed. Steve explained that the City probably won’t put the job out to bid until about 6 weeks before spring, because contractors won’t hold a bid for more than about 30 days. 

· Bob will try to talk to the mayor about Burlington Northern’s lack of resonse regarding their promise to extend the pad at the NE 87th crossing, and to review the City’s design proposal for a sidewalk crossing.

· Bob attended the City Council candidates forum on Oct. 9 and announced that one of the candidates, Arthur Best, withdrew due to not meeting residency requirements.

· Karen wondered who should “own” our email list, and whether the list should be accessible to selected people. She will investigate options for password-protecting files on our website, or for using some kind of secure email service.

· Karen will ask Kari about an emergency preparedness presentation for an upcoming General meeting. She will also ask Kari if there are other City presentations our neighborhood might be interested in for one of our meetings.

II. Treasurer’s Report

· We have $3338.88 in our bank account.

· $100 of this is John’s personal money that he put in last year when our account was empty.

· We have $616.19 in Home Depot cards. We will wait until after the 114th Ave NE intersection design is finalized to see if we will be able to use the money for entrance sign beautification.

· Bob will find out how much a new backstop for Highlands Park would cost. The Park Dept. has offered to remove the old one and install the new one for no fee.

· John will change banks (to one with free business checking) as soon as he has time.

· John will fill out the 2006 grant reports by the end of November.

· John has emailed Kari asking why our check from last year has not been cashed. She said she’d find out and let him know.

· In an email to Karen, Kari said that she will find out whether we can roll some of our 2005 money over for the sidewalk project. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30.

